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Diversity of the Board 
The Board recognises and embraces the benefits of having a diverse Board which utilises a range of 
factors including skills, industry experience, background, race, gender and the other characteristics, 
experience and qualities of its Directors. Giving specific regard to gender ratios, there are three 
female directors on the Board, namely Michele Faull, Karen Ingham and Anne Shiels. 
 
It is important to note that all Board appointments are made on the basis of individual competence, 
skills and expertise measured against identified objective criteria. Appointment is therefore based 
on merit. 
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